
      Marsh Hill Newsletter 

                        April 8th 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope that this newsletter finds you well. 

 

Easter Celebrations 

It was wonderful to see our Year 5 pupils present their Easter Assembly this week. Both classes 

performed brilliantly and the parents who were able to attend thoroughly enjoyed what they saw, as 

the feedback below demonstrates:   

“It was adorable, the kids did really well.” 

“Brilliant performance Year 5. Oscars for all!” 

“Well done to all for their hard work; really enjoyable.” 

“Absolutely fantastic play, amazing acting. So very proud! 

Really enjoyed today’s play. Great for the kids and parents.” 

“Excellent performance. Good confidence. Fantastic dance moves.” 

“Absolutely stellar performance by everyone concerned. The acting and diction was superb. 
Everyone was amazing, they should be proud of themselves and each other. This has made my day. 

A very happy grandparent.” 
 

 
 

Well done also, to all children from Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 who took part in the Easter Bonnet 

Parade on Wednesday. We were treated to some fabulous creations. I would also like to congratulate 

all our Key Stage 2 pupils who took part in the Decorate an Easter Egg Competition. The standard was 



really high and I was extremely impressed with the originality and imagination that our children have 

shown. Finally well done to our Easter Egg Hamper winners. 

 

 

Achievement assemblies 

Achievement assemblies will be in the afternoon during the summer term and starting at 2.45 
p.m. These assemblies will be on a Wednesday for Reception and Years 1, 2 and 3; and on a 
Friday for Years 4, 5 and 6. When your child’s class is taking part in a Whole School Assembly 
then this will continue to be in the morning a 9.00 a.m. 

PE Days/Uniform 

Please note there are some changes to your child’s P.E days for the Summer Term. Could I also 
remind you of the expectations for PE kit: - black jogging bottoms, white T-shirt and school 
jumper/cardigan not a hoody or casual jumper. Black trainers are preferable. 
 
EYFS: Friday 
Year 1: Wednesday 
Year 2: Thursday 
Year 3: Monday 
Year 4: Thursday 
Year 5: Tuesday 
6J: Wednesday 
6C: Friday 
 

 



Water Bottles and Morning Snacks 

Morning snacks - school provides a healthy snack to every pupil each day, therefore snacks, 
especially crisps, cereal bars and cookies should not be sent into school for a morning snack.  
 
Water bottles - every child has a water bottle in school that is washed out and sterilised every 
day, they do not need to bring one in from home. 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

Monday 25th April School reopens for all pupils 

Thursday 28th  April  Year 4 Parent Workshop (this is about the 
timetable check that you children will 
undertake during the summer term). Please 
attend a workshop at one of the following 
times 9.00 a.m., 2.45 p.m. and 5,00 p.m. 

Friday 29th April Eid parties pm - children can wear party clothes 
to school 

Thursday 5th May School is closed to all pupils and staff as it is 
being used as a Polling Station for the Local 
Elections 

Wednesday 11th May 4H Whole Class Assembly for parents – 9.00 
a.m. 

Friday 13th May 4T Whole Class Assembly for parents – 9.00 
a.m. 

Friday 27th May, Friday 24th June and 
Monday 11th July 

School closed to all pupils for the three 
remaining INSET days this academic year for 
staff. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reading Inspirations 

This week’s recommendation comes from Aisha who is a Pupil in Year 5. 
 

 
 
Lilliput is about a girl named Lilly from a small island named Lilliput, where everyone is very tiny. 

Lilly was captured by a man named Gulliver who is a giant. Lilly wants to go back to Lilliput 

because it is where she is from. Gulliver made a book of travels and his goal is to give it to the 

Prince and make it popular. Once, Lilly spilt candle wax on it on purpose just because she was 

angry at Gulliver. Her punishment was being put into a disgusting sock full of fleas. 

At the moment I am reading a part where Lilly encounters people to help her with her escape 

plans. I would like to read it all but that will take me about a month because I am now half way 

through. 

 

I wish you and your families a happy, safe and peaceful Easter holiday. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr. J Cusack 

 

Head Teacher 

 

 

 


